




	
	
	
	
	



Timeline of informal cooperation with Europol on MB implementing Decisions (Case 
2022-0454)

 On  13  April  2022,  Europol  shared  a  set  of  four  MB  Decisions  respectively
implementing Article 18(2), 18(6), 18(6a) and 18a of the new Europol Regulation.
According to the DPO’s cover email he was pleased ‘to launch a consultation with
you (EDPS) on four draft MB Decisions on the conditions related to the processing of
personal data on the basis of Articles 18(2), 18(6), 18(6a) and 18a of the amended
Europol Regulation. Please note that, providing that the amended Europol Regulation
will be applicable by then, the MB intends to adopt the enclosed Decisions at its 28-
29 June 2022 meeting’.

 On 29 April 2022, the EDPS and Europol held a first meeting at staff level in order to
clarify the new process and data flows. Minutes in the form of bullet  points were
shared with Europol on 3 May 2022 (  D(2022) 1108,  Meeting on Europol MB
Decisions 03 05 2022), to which Europol made no comments.

 On  16  May  2022,  the  EDPS  sent  written  informal  comments  on  the  draft  MB
Decisions,  followed  by  a  meeting  at  staff  level  on  the  same  day  to  explain  our
comments.  In  the  informal  comments  shared  with Europol  (  D(2022) 1249 ,
Europol  MB Decisions informal  comments  EDPS)  it  is  explicitly  mentioned  that
‘This document is meant to provide initial feedback on the four Management Board
decisions.  It  constitutes  a purely  informal  advice.  This  informal  consultation by
Europol  cannot replace the formal consultation of the EDPS that  can only take
place once the new Europol regulation has entered into force. The EDPS will strive
nevertheless to provide a swift formal reply to that future consultation building on the
present and future informal exchanges. In order to be as constructive as possible and
in the interest  of  timing the EDPS has prepared the comments below,  as  well  as
revised versions of the decisions (in track-changes, attached). Please note that this
way of working should not be meant as constituting a precedent, and is without any
prejudice to any further comments or measures by the EDPS’.

 On  31  May  2022,  Europol  shared  a  second  set  of  drafts  integrating  comments
received from Member States and from the EDPS (  A(2022) 2109).

 On 7 June 2022, the EDPS and Europol held a third meeting at staff level to discuss
EDPS  informal  comments  on  the  second  set  of  draft  MB  Decisions.  Our  main
comments can be found in the following document, which was presented during the
meeting  (  Europol MB Decisions informal commentsEDPS  -  in2ndraft).  The
following  email  informing  HoU and  legal  service  of  the  main  take-aways  of  the
meeting can serve as a kind of minutes (  Takeaways from meeting of 7 June - RE:
2022-0484 Europol draft MB Decision - outcome of meeting with Europol). In this
email, it is one more explicitly stated that we informed Europol that these meetings
aim at offering informal  advice and cannot  replace  the formal  consultation of the
EDPS ‘they want to adopt the MB Decision on the day of entry into force of the ER,
they had hoped they could not consult us formally before adoption. We restated our
position (clearly explained in our written comments of 12 May). They will consult
COM legal service’.



 On  22  June  2022,  a  fourth  short  meeting  took  place  (  D(2022)  1539),  where 
Europol thanked us for the assistance provided during the process. The issue of the 
formal consultation was once more raised but we do not have any evidence of this.

It has to be highlighted that Thomas had several informal phone exchanges with Europol's 
Deputy ED - Governance Jürgen Ebner where he made it abundantly clear that a)  our 
comments made at this stage were informal and b) that we expected a formal consultation 
on the draft/provisional MB decisions.




